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June 15, 2020
To My Patients: 
It seems like yesterday that I finished my fellowship in Boston, drove to Los Angeles in my Karmann Ghia, and began practice. In the intervening 41 years, I estimate that I have seen over 40,000 new patients, performed about 12,000 operations, and been involved in the teaching of two generations of UCLA medical students, 300-400 orthopedic and plastic surgery residents, and 58 hand surgery fellows. Along the way, my wife, Susan, and I raised a son, who is also a hand surgeon. 
It is with bittersweet feelings that I now retire. Watching professional baseball players come to the end of their careers, I have always wanted to bow out with a last-at-bat grand slam home run rather than warm the bench, hobble around, and get in the way. The decision to retire before I became irrelevant has been hastened by the pandemic. People my age are particularly susceptible to the novel corona virus, and I neither want to contract Covid-19 myself nor bring it home to Susan. 
I fully endorse my practice partner, Ali Ghiassi, MD, to assume your care, should you wish. He was my hand surgery fellow at UCLA 20 years ago and then practiced and taught at Wadsworth VA Hospital and at Los Angeles County/USC Hospital before joining my practice five years ago. I could not be happier with that arrangement. Dr. Ghiassi is a compassionate, personable human being and an excellent surgeon. He shares my philosophy that patients like to talk to their doctor rather than be rushed through a medical machine. 
The phone number and office location are the same, noted above. Should you decide to see Dr. Ghiassi, he has access to my electronic medical records, which date back 24 years. By the same token, should you choose to seek care elsewhere, just call the office and arrange to have your medical records transferred. 
What will I now do with my time? I will continue to teach. That includes extolling the joys of a hand surgery career to my grandchildren. I have a book, Bones, Inside and Out, coming out in October 2020, and likely a children’s version on the same material will follow. I also blog regularly at www.aboutbone.com Have a look; and if you like it, please subscribe and also let your friends know about it. I will teach you something and maybe make you laugh. Our garden is both my psychiatrist and my health club where I spend many happy hours. I doubt my saxophone playing will get much better.
What will I miss most? It will be the conversations with people like you, not only about hands, but also about a broad spectrum of life’s intricacies. It has been an honor to touch your life. You have certainly touched mine. 

Best wishes, 
,
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Roy A. Meals, MD
